1
2

Memorandum in Support

By Council Members Espada

A Local Law to establish a pilot program that will permit vehicles affiliated with base stations to accept passengers at designated locations.


This legislation is a response to the multiple slayings of livery cab drivers in New York City since January 2000.  It permits livery drivers in certain neighborhoods to pick up passengers without prearrangement, but only in areas where the driver can and other neighborhood people can observe the passengers entering the livery car.


Under this legislation, the Commissioner of Transportation would designate three zones in each borough where livery stands would be located.  These locations would be at busy intersections, possibly existing cab stands, and near subway stops or businesses that stay open for extended hours.  The idea would be that a person hailing a livery car in front of an all-night coffee shop would be observed by persons who could be witnesses if a crime took place.


The drivers would be protected by partitions, or digital cameras.  As a further safety precaution, this intro includes a requirement that the driver must contact the base station and inform the dispatcher of the number of passengers and the intended destination.  The driver would also list this information on a trip sheet.


Livery cars currently pick up passengers off the street, but they do it without contacting their base and often without taking any safety precautions.  This legislation would increase safety while recognizing the reality that no yellow cab service is available in many neighborhoods.
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